



St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 6th July 2018

Dear Parents,

As the summer term is drawing to an end I would just like to take this opportunity to say a huge well done to all our pupils for their accomplishments this year. It has been a delight watching each of them make progress and achieve their goals.

On Tuesday a number of children from KS2 took part in the Cluster Sports at Broadland High School. They came 3rd overall, behaved impeccably and were a credit to the school. Thank you to the staff and parents that helped on the day.

Year 6 are currently very busy preparing for their leavers performance of Peter Pan - if your child is not in Year 6 but you would like to see the show please see Mrs Steele in the school office to see if there are any spare tickets.

Year 3 have enjoyed another fabulous visit to Whitlingham this week with happy faces and gushing reports about the activities on their return. Thank you to the staff for arranging this experience and to the brilliant parents and volunteers that supported on the day.

As the weather promises to remain warm for the next week at least please ensure your child has a water bottle in school, sun cream on and a hat for breaks.

Kind regards Mrs Quinn

Dates for your Diary

July

11th-Duathlon

12th—Teddy Bears Picnic

13th—Choir Summer Concert

16th—Nursery to Bewilderwood

16th—Year 2 Garden Centre

17th & 18th—Year 6 Production

19th—Fete

20th—Year 2 to Aylmerton Field

Study Centre for a Pirate Day

20th—Year 6 End of Year Trip

24th—Last Day of Term

<u>September</u>

5th—Children Return to School

10th—Children Return to Nursery

<u>October</u>

17th-Last Day of School

18th-26th - Half Term

29th-Children Return to school

<u>December</u>

18th—Last Day of Term

Swimming—Year 3

Year 3 will be swimming on Monday 9th July Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.



#######

School Fete Donations

Tombola, toys, books and white elephant donations may be brought in to school from now.

Donations for the cake sale should be bought in via the school office on the morning of Thursday 19th July.

Thank you in advance.

Duathlon

The annual Duathlon for Years 5 and 6 will take place on Wednesday 11th July. Please see Miss Sewell as soon as possible if you haven't entered yet. The event starts at 1.30. Parents are welcome to come and watch.



Please note: There will be no parking on site.

IUniform—This is a reminder of the uniform which is to be worn from

6th September 2018—5th April 2019

Girls Boys

grey trousers/skirt/pinafore grey trousers white shirt (not a polo shirt) white shirt (not a polo shirt)

school tie school tie

green V necked jumper green V necked jumper/cardigan

black/grey/white socks black/grey/green tights or white socks

black shoes black shoes

The Foundation Stage uniform (Nursery and Reception Classes) remains unchanged.

You can purchase the following items from the School Office:

School ties, PE bags and book bags.

Would you also note the following:

Trainers should not be worn, and sweatshirts are <u>not</u> part of our school uniform except in I the Foundation Stage. Studs are the only earrings allowed to be worn in school and these must be removed for PE and swimming. Hair accessories should be of an appropriate school colour and long hair should be tied back on PE days.



Wish to invite you to our end of year concert on:

Friday 13th July 2018 at 1:45pm

Tickets only £3.00



(As seen at The Horning Boat Show)

(Tickets available via the school office or admission on the day)

Hear songs by a variety of artists including Oasis, Bon Jovi , Chic, Bruno Mars and George Ezra

Plus a guest performance by local talented singer Jodie Wiggins

Refreshments available to purchase after the concert

All proceeds will be used to help with the cost of transport to enable the choir to participate in The Young Voices concert held at the O2 in

January 2019

For further details phone 01603 782520 or visit St. John's C.P. School, Horning Road, Hoveton NR12 8NX